

# Spring Term 2021 Newsletter

### Friday 26th March



How lovely it is to have had everybody back this term, it's really been wonderful to have all of the children back to school. We are incredibly proud of how everybody has followed the rules to keep us all safe. Super work everybody, keep it up and let's keep washing our hands.

### Comic Relief - 'Thornhill has Talent'



Everybody had a wonderful day for Red Nose day, in total £ was raised.

Fun was had by all, the talent show was a huge success and there was some fabulous talents. Special congratulations to the children who took part Well Done!! We hope to see you on Britain's Got Talent one day!!



## Test & Trace – support payment for parents

Parents and carers of children who have been advised to self-isolate by their education setting or by NHS Test and Trace are now able to apply for a Test and Trace Support Payment. You might be able to get a payment of £500 if you've been told to self-isolate by NHS Test and Trace, or you're the parent or guardian of a child who has been told to self-isolate. Please check <a href="www.gov.uk">www.gov.uk</a> for more details.

### **Reporting Covid - Easter Holidays**

Continue to Play your part:

- if you test positive for coronavirus, you must inform the School ASAP via email
- if your child develops symptoms, you must continue to follow the rules to selfisolate with other members of your household and get a test to find out if you have coronavirus
- if your child has had close recent contact with someone who has coronavirus, they must not attend school and must self-isolate for 10 days, please inform the school ASAP via email





### **Wrap around Care:**

As we approach the end of this half term it is important that parents/carers let us know their Wrap Around Care requirements for next half term.

Please book directly via the SchoolCloud or contact the School Office, as soon as possible to let us know your requirements. The value of the invoice will be added to parentpay.

Please see below a reminder of the sessions available and charges:

Breakfast Club: 8.00a.m.- Start time£1.50 per day

After School Care: 4.30pm - Finish Time £2.50 per day

5.30pm - Finish Time £4.50 per day.

Just a reminder that Payment must be made in advance to secure your child's place. At this point we must stress the importance of ensuring that **ALL** outstanding Wrap Around Care payments are received before we finish school on Friday. Unfortunately, If we do not receive payments for outstanding balances we may not be able to offer the care you require. We thank you in advance for your support with this and should you have any difficulties please contact us as soon as possible.



#### **Next Term Dates**;

Monday 12<sup>th</sup> April – Friday 28<sup>th</sup> May (Monday 3<sup>rd</sup> May – Bank Holiday)

I hope that you all have a good half term holiday and return to school safe and sound

Yours sincerely

Mrs S. Green Headteacher